Topics covered during Feb 20, 2008 RFT Responders Teleconference

Question - how will responses to the RFT be addressed?

Answer - Responses to the RFT will be used to develop an RFQ/CFP.  It is anticipated that there will be varying responses to the topics in the RFT.  OGC and buildingSMART alliance will recommend to the Sponsors what should be included in the RFQ/CFP.  From the standpoint of the organizations and companies choosing to respond with a proposal in response to the RFQ/CFP there will be a Testbed Technical Architecture that will accompany the RFQ/CFP.  The Architecture will provide detailed guidance and information about the topics to be worked on when the Testbed enter the execution phase.

Questions:  How should responders to the RFT deal with web services and file transfer?

Answer: We acknowledge that companies are not widely delivering AEC web services now, however we understand that these same companies are developing web services in their product labs.  Web services are now a mature technology and it is timely and appropriate to signal the market that these service based components and applications can be applied to Sponsor requirements.

Question: Is BIMStorm relevant?

Answer: Yes.

Question: Is the OWS-4 CGB thread and its output related to the AECOO Testbed?  Where can we find that document?

Answer:  the use cases that were developed for the OWS-4 CGB thread are useful in that we have developed a number of candidate specification for discovering and sharing IFC and geographic information and using web services to integrate that information seamlessly to deliver fused data to the desktop.  This capability will be further developed in the AECOO Testbed.

The RFQ/CFP will contain far more detail on the uses that address Sponsor Requirements.

The OWS-4 CGB Engineering Report can be obtained at the following URL:

http://portal.opengeospatial.org/files/?artifact_id=21622

